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Financial Issues: Expenses have seemingly leveled out, but money is tight, although our 
revenue streams are performing as expected for this time of year. 

The extension of our $100,000 line of credit with Kitsap Bank is almost complete and it will be 
for another three years. While we didn’t need to use it at any time during the original two-year term 
of the line, as you are well aware, we are dealing with litigation, so we have incurred substantial 
additional, unbudgeted legal fees for 2021, which has negatively impacted our cash flow.  

We have not yet received the Staging Area expense reimbursements from RCO, but I’ve been 
told to let the process run its course and we will see that money soon. We are over $150,000 under 
budget for this project, so I’m hopeful the $7,500 request for additional fencing will be approved as 
part of the reimbursement. Hopefully, we’ll wrap this up before the end of the year. 

We do have expenses related to the new well, but these are coming out of the Water Fund, 
and not our General Fund.  

 
Year End Financial Issues: Approval of Resolution 429 the approval of the 2022 budget is on 

your agenda for tonight. This is due to the County immediately. 
 

Public Records Issue: We are also incurring additional legal fees making sure all our “I’s” are 
dotted and “t’s” crossed processing the 44 Public Records Requests we’ve been deluged with this 
year. These encompass 32 one individual – including one asking for information going back to the 
1960s, and another for information going back 20 years, as well as one asking for metadata. There 
are 10 from another individual, but only two for the entire year from other people. This is causing 
us to have to spend an inordinate amount of staff time on this and we may be forced to either hire 
some temporary help, or authorize overtime to keep up with the flow of regular work. I have asked 
our attorney to explore whatever legal remedies there may be for us to recover some of this cost 
from those individuals. The State has also implemented some new rules that allow us to charge a 
small amount for providing electronic records. 

At the suggestion of our attorneys we have included a new draft Public Records Policy in your 
packet, which is on the agenda for adoption tonight as Resolution 430. 

 
Update to The Comprehensive Scheme: I have posted a Community Survey on our 

Facebook page and on our website for our Comprehensive Scheme Update. I’ve included a copy 
of it in your meeting packet. We will schedule a Public Hearing for this next month along with a 
PowerPoint presentation. We need to submit the update to RCO on or before March 1, 2022.  

 
Water System Issues: As you know, we had a problem with the main water pump and controller 

for our well failing in October. The cost of the repair was just under $18,000. Both myself and our 
lobbyists have looked for emergency funding to pay for this but have been unsuccessful, 

We continue moving forward on the new well. We have received the engineer’s estimate so we 
know exactly how much money we’ll need. There is federal funding available from the bailout money 
the state will receive, which will be disbursed by the County. However, the County required everyone 
seeking some of that federal money to resubmit their previous requests via the CEDS process. So we 
have submitted the CEDS Request forms to the EDC as required. 

As noted previously, we are going to have to install a booster pump up near the tank to equalize 
water pressure with the rest of the system for the existing new homes, and others to be built up there. 
The engineering for this is finished and the bills for it are in the vouchers you approved tonight. 

Nothing new has happened on cooperating with the other water providers on prompting the 
County Commissioners to establish a county-wide Coordinated Water System Plan, but I intend to 
start working on this shortly, as it’s sorely needed. 

 
Damage Claim: As you’re aware, we had some severe damage to the finger pier on the dock 

during the October 25 storm. The wave action in the bay was so strong that it broke the 4" galvanized 
brackets holding the finger pier to the main dock and tore the 4" lag bolts completely out of the 
beams holding the brackets to the pier. 



Also, after that happened, it increased amount of wave action from the first section, which 
weakened the hinges on the second section of the pier holding it to the first section and that tore the 
heavy-duty galvanized hinges holding it to the first section right out of the beams holding the two 
sections together. 

The good news is that nothing sank, and nothing floated away thanks to the pilings holding the 
finger pier in place. But it does look like the beams that frame the pier will need to be replaced. I 
have turned this in to Enduris as a claim and called Marine Floats - the same company that built the 
replacement dock - to get an estimate on the repairs. Meanwhile, we have closed that section of the 
dock to boaters and pedestrians.  

Marine Floats isn’t able to give us a bid, but wants to do the job as Time & Material. I’m letting 
Enduris deal with it for the time being since this is our slow season at the marina anyway. 

 
Security Camera Issues: All the cameras at all our locations are up and running – finally. 

However, we are still having issues with getting it to run on the flat screen in the office. Hopefully, 
that will be squared away by the end of this week 

. 
Website Updates: We have refreshed our website with some new pictures – including some 

drone shots, and we’ve posted the Community Survey there. But we need to do a major upgrade. 
Simplifying the navigation so people not technically savvy can find what they want appears to be the 
biggest challenge. We’re also looking into using our security cameras as a webcam. But truthfully, it’s 
going to be probably February before we can get to this. 

 
Old Business: 
Oyster House: Nothing new to report. We are basically in a holding pattern until we can get the 

ACOE permit. Once we have that, we can put the pile driving and construction of the platform for the 
building out to bid.  

As reported previously, WPPA has taken the lead on ACOE issue and has assembled 
information from every Port in the state about their ACOE permit status. Port Associations in other 
states are doing the same, so we are hopeful a congressional solution to the stalemate between 
the Corp and NMFS will take place at some point. 

 
Sweetwater Park: Nothing new at all to report on this. 
 
All-Ports Meetings: Waiting on the next meeting to be scheduled.  
 
Criminalization of Marina Rules: Nothing new to report on this. 
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